TLQWGC BOARD MEETING –January 9, 2024

Meeting called to order by President Joy Ridenour on Tuesday January 9, 2024 at 9:06

In attendance:

Joy Ridenour Rose Pearson

Rita Sipe

Sandy Jamison

Janice Pollokoff

Sally Piitz

Tina Fleisler

Holly Sharps

Leslie Heller via telecom

Absent:

Toni Clough Suzanne Wheeler

Rita explained the new local rule regarding out of bounds. To improve speed of play, a ball hit OB is brought back to where it entered, player then hits taking a 2-stroke penalty. This was voted and approved by the board to implement this rule.

Member/Member, Member/Guest day will be January 22, 2024. there are 17 pairs signed up. It was recommended that going forward it be posted on the website how many spots are available for an event, hoping to get ladies to commit earlier. It will be a reverse shotgun and all ladies will go directly to Ciro's restaurant after their round for lunch and awards. The budget for gift bags, decorations, and dessert will be \$200.

Couples Tournament will be Febuary 12th. Flyer is being created by the Men's Club. Shotgun start requires buffet. Rita is working with Big Rock food staff and more info to follow shortly.

The discussion of "game or no game" was brought up with Sandy Jamison feeling by not allowing room for ladies to opt out of playing a game that could exclude players who wish not to compete on a given day. Rita stated problems with pairings and options for not having a team game that day when quite a few ladies don't sign up for the game. It was decided to reinstate the option of "game-no game."

Discussion about having a meet-and-greet with the 9 hole ladies of Trilogy in March. Joy offered her house for a social mixer and Tina will reach out to their new President Mary Ellen Hart and arrange a date.

Sandy Jamison, treasurer's report. We have 53 total members, the original budget was projected for 52 members.

Holly Sharps has updated the roster list along with the SCGA when she gets the roster 1st of every month.

TLQWGC BOARD MEETING –January 9, 2024

Holly shared that 10 ladies did not renew their membership for 2024. She attended First Friday and no one expressed interest in joining the 18 holes at this time.

Tina Fleisler reported that the Christmas party was a success. The weather made for a very chilly night, since the event was outside. Going forward we will consider having heaters if we use a member's home for this event next year.

Next Board meeting will be January 29, 2024 Meeting adjourned at 10:01 am by Joy Ridenour Respectfully submitted, Tina Fleisler